

 Faculty Summer Senate Meeting 

Minutes 

June 5, 2017
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

1. Call to order Acceptance of Agenda: 


       


                   
 Gioia Woods
Faculty Senate President Gioia Woods called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Summer Senate (FS) to order in the Room 200 of Cline library at 3:00 pm.

Members Present:  Laura Blank (attended electronically),Samantha Clifford, Jeannie Copley (attended electronically), Dorothy Dunn, Dan Eadens, Luis, Fernandez, Pam Foti, Bruce Fox, Sibylle Gruber, Susan Harris, Tom Hughes, Dan Kain, Laura Karnitchnig, Brannon McCullough, Sean Parsons, Michael Rulon, Buck Sanford, Blase Scarnati, Anne Scott, Karen Sealander, Ed Smaglik,  Claudia Sturgis (attended electronically), Benning Tieke, Philippa Winkler, and Gioia Woods.
Others present: Dina Barnese, Roger Bounds, Laurie Dickson, Susan Laurer (attended electronically), Priscilla Mills, and Jeremy Whisnant.
2. Acceptance of Agenda: 


       


                   
    

 Gioia Woods
Prior to starting with the agenda, Gioia asked everyone to introduce themselves and the units they represent.  Gioia then presented the agenda noting two changes in format she asked that items 8 and 9 be reversed and item that is now 9 will be done in executive session.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion passed. 
3. Report from the President




            

     President Cheng
No report 
4. Report from the Provost




            

    

 Provost Kain
Provost Kain reported on the following: 

· Three new Deans were selected this past semester the are: the Dean of CHHS Lynda Ransdell; the Dean of CAL Valerio Ferme; and the Dean of FCB Dan Goebel.  Dean Ransdell has begun her term.  Deans Ferme and Goebel will begin prior to the start of the fall semester.  

· The new Vice President of Research is David R. Schultz.  He will begin in July.   

· NAU was chosen for the National Science Foundation’s Lewis Stokes Alliances for Minority Participation Grant designed to help underrepresented students enter the STEM fields. 

· He is working with EMSA to help streamline the application processes.  

· NAU has one program being presented to the ABOR Academic and Student Affairs Committee on Wednesday: a Masters of Social Work.  
He then entertained questions. 
5. Faculty Senate President’s Report      


         


                         Gioia Woods
Gioia reported on the following: 
· ABOR meets this week at NAU.  She noted that there will be a public session on Thursday at 9:45 and a “call to the audience” at 2:30. These are open to all and are often very informative. 

· The Arizona Faculties Council (AFC) will meet Thursday June 8th during ABOR’s lunch recess. Among the topics being discussed will be the topic for this year’s breakfast with the Regents.  There are three seats available for the lunch meeting if senators are interested they should contact her.      

· The July 10th Summer Senate meeting will dedicate time to plan for the September ABOR “Breakfast with the Regents”.  Bruce and Gioia were on the phone prior to today’s meeting with ABOR staff.  The regents would like a theme that best helps them to help us understand issues effecting faculty.  
· Of particular interest to faculty are likely to be the Academic and Student Affairs Committee meeting (1:45 – 3:15) and the Business and Finance Committee meeting (3:30 – 6:00) both being held Wednesday June 7th in the Humphreys Room of the High Country Conference Center.
6. Senate Website
          

          

           




Jeremy Whisnant
Jeremy Whisnant and Dina Barnese presented information on the changes happening in light of NAU moving from Ektron to Wordpress webpage software.  They will work with the Senate on the various stages of this process including design, implementation, and maintenance.  They noted that a campus forum regarding this process will be held on June 19th 10:30 to noon.  A motion was made and seconded to form a subcommittee of the Senate to work on this project.  The motion passed.  The members of this committee are Sybelle Gruber, Pam Foti and Susan Harris.    

7. Revised Language to Qualifications for Instructional Faculty

          
   Laurie Dickson
Laurie Dickson , presented the “Required Qualifications for Instructional Faculty policy adopted November 2016.  The policy was edited to include a clarification of language in section 3.a.  Discussion followed.  It was decided that the definition was helpful and should be approved.  A comment was also made that there should be a footnote explaining the term “full-time faculty” as used in section 4.  A motion was made and seconded to accept these edits.   The motion passed unanimously and will be sent to the full senate in September for ratification.   

8. Harassment Policy         

          

           




      Blase Scarnati
Blase Scarnati, Chair of the Rights and Responsibilities Council, presented a draft policy prohibiting harassment of faculty.  A motion was made to go into executive session.  The motion passed.  Upon returning from executive session a motion was made and seconded to authorize legal consultation to seek clarification before proceeding with the policy at this time  The motion passed.    

9. Diversity Plan










Priscilla Mills       Priscilla Mills, Assistant VP of the Office of Equity and Access presented the most recent copy of the NAU Diversity Strategic Plan.  She gave a brief history of the process that went into the development of this latest draft and how they hope to continue gathering feedback before a final draft is crafted.  The five strategies the plan lays out are: 

1. People

2. Climate

3. Community

4. Educational and Research Excellence

5. Metrics and Accountability
10. Old Business/New Business Items/Announcements/Adjournment            


 Gioia Woods
 The following announcements were made: 

· Michael Rulon announced there will be Open forums held for the Director of Inclusion and Multicultural Services June 7 at 1:30pm and June 9 at 10/30 am in the HLC room 2042A. 
· A search for a Chief of Police is underway.
· Philippa Winkler asked that a discussion be placed on the July 10th agenda to discuss the issue of salary inequity. 
· Past President Bruce Fox and a member of the NAU Benefits Committee, stated that the committee will meet over the summer.  He is asking for any items senators have that they wish to be brought before this committee be sent to his email address: Bruce.Fox@nau.edu. 
There being no further announcements or old or new business the meeting wals adjourned at 5:00..      
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